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Wild & Scenic River Study

Sunburn Beach
on the Deerfield River

If you have ever boated or floated down
the Deerfield or fished the river or some
of its tributaries, you will immediately
recognize why key sections of this river
system should be part of the National
Wild & Scenic River System. The
Deerfield River Watershed Association’s
(DRWA) initiative to seek National Wild
and Scenic River designation for the
Deerfield River and its tributaries has
advanced substantially over the past
few months. 

DRWA representatives have been meeting with communities across the
watershed to discuss this initiative with Selectboards and Mayors. To
date, 18 communities in Massachusetts and Vermont and 12
organizations and businesses have voted to support seeking
Congressional authorization and funds for a planning study. We have
also met with the Congressional delegations from Vermont and
Massachusetts and await their filing legislation of a Wild and Scenic
study bill.
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River Restoration - One Year Later

North River Restoration –
monitoring photo, one year later

Last year we completed a major river
restoration project on the East Branch
of the North River, in partnership with
Connecticut River Conservancy, to
restore healthy river habitat and function
lost during Hurricane Irene flooding. 
Well, as you know, it rained really hard
this year, so we went to the restoration
site to see how the project work held up. 

We are pleased to announce that with the exception of some minor
erosion, the project looks great. The revegetation was fully successful,
Japanese knotweed is under control, and the log and brush
superstructure is holding up well. Of course, with climate change, other
Hurricane Irene-type storms will likely hit us again and again, and that
will be the real test.

River Recreation Planning
A Long-term Process

Temporary Porta-potties
at Shunpike Rest Area – July 2021

The DRWA has been actively working for
a safe, clean, and user-friendly river
system with adequate public access. To
this end, we have been advocating for
our partners and local governments to
create a River Recreation Plan. As a
positive first step in this direction, the
Franklin Regional Council of
Governments (FRCOG) worked with key
players and members of the public to
identify issues that could be solved prior
to the 2021 river use season.

For example, from July through September, for the first time in many
years, porta-potties were installed at the Shunpike Rest Area on
Route 2! There may not be porta-potties next year unless more money
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can be found, but this was a great start and finally an acknowledgement
of ongoing sanitation and convenience issues.
 
Also, if you recall last year, the Massachusetts Department of
Transportation (MassDOT) had restricted all parking at Shunpike Rest
Area (river put-in and takeout, fishing, and swimming access) to only 30
minutes. The Town of Charlemont and the DRWA developed and
presented a compromise parking plan recommendation. As a result,
MassDOT has now re-signed the large parking lot as “No Overnight
Parking,” thereby allowing daytime river use parking. We are off to a
good start and meetings will continue this fall and winter identifying
problems and searching for solutions.

Franklin County Rivers Cleanup

A small portion of the litter collected
during the Franklin Rivers Cleanup.

Photo: Charlie Olchowski

The annual Green River Cleanup has
been renamed as the Franklin County
Rivers Cleanup and was greatly
expanded to include other river systems
throughout the county. The Cleanup was
held in September in conjunction with the
Connecticut River Conservancy’s Source
to Sea Cleanup and drew hundreds of
volunteers to help pick up trash
throughout the county. Please join us
again next year!

From the President

Jim Perry
 
President
DRWA Board of
Directors

What a year! So many of us took this opportunity to
spend more time outdoors, and we hope you did too.
 
Please check our website at www.deerfieldriver.org
for river use information…. and please don’t forget to
hit the Donate button to help support efforts to protect
our watershed.
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DRWA is an affiliate of Connecticut River Conservancy. This working partnership
makes us a more effective advocate for this special watershed. Your donations go

to the Deerfield River Watershed Association and our many projects.
 

DONATE

Subscription Preferences 

https://u16937744.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=xGr-2FSemd6Ndyx2ZcRmGEQMhZtLUUt9hgHRnJC5OrImLHRc4U7c-2Fhvb2iFBjxEO4RWfXiFR2vlzQnZ7AaIlZe2Q-3D-3DKbu0_RZpX8LSO2uP0qebmV7tB61ZgBfHj9Y-2FDjKfGtbTiOkF9fgqfcOFNqmOrFJ3M0-2BGLwZmwcTr2lGIdfmj5S08VDyXBUAY8IZT45OZK-2BiTOQp7i8WEM-2Bxw01Oq6p4r7k-2FlTkuA04-2BdiHhtx-2BdwIa0W4iBH-2F4CI5qJZvawLNcl75cr9ESTwfGhhlEkuYJNodBXMwj8XFIkWkKZlp8tVraWPgXtDcQDffe5GGBYvcbxZkQVg4b7S8xKG-2F8AiqVNDUJox1itZNbBuIgnNPtUxazCBJS84ym7l2OGxaiFbBDmL3DSFjVn2VDp002PfMPZDTibPpsg6kC6nrZ9ds8BBAYwRLtw-3D-3D
https://u16937744.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=xGr-2FSemd6Ndyx2ZcRmGEQA1vGRR-2F6l5M1j68YbwfvwZ7kmDF6RDXt6-2BkfV1-2Bxu2GsuHVVsDfiLGakx1jakL7vDB9IWNUlQyoPwikWI9ALZk-3D1qGF_RZpX8LSO2uP0qebmV7tB61ZgBfHj9Y-2FDjKfGtbTiOkF9fgqfcOFNqmOrFJ3M0-2BGLwZmwcTr2lGIdfmj5S08VDyXBUAY8IZT45OZK-2BiTOQp7i8WEM-2Bxw01Oq6p4r7k-2FlTkuA04-2BdiHhtx-2BdwIa0W4iBH-2F4CI5qJZvawLNcl75cr8eIgX4EY3nIHRNA2WQ2n2VLs-2B7dhmi-2B9I6yEdTCvd9-2B1Fa3ZH3RSov1Q73RyYBfjFCDqbtHqkRsT0RIMfurZoztHMQTx1oWZJ9T12dCY39MRI510eIC8EfajlLsqOW4SSifL4qmk-2BzraT-2Blt3-2B5KmPbr-2BkKYglrDMagAMYkQ7M7w-3D-3D
https://u16937744.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=xGr-2FSemd6Ndyx2ZcRmGEQGSkF7Q6NOOrBVX9gVMCQq3imDB8sbYQMOwsjybdR4LkBhDb_RZpX8LSO2uP0qebmV7tB61ZgBfHj9Y-2FDjKfGtbTiOkF9fgqfcOFNqmOrFJ3M0-2BGLwZmwcTr2lGIdfmj5S08VDyXBUAY8IZT45OZK-2BiTOQp7i8WEM-2Bxw01Oq6p4r7k-2FlTkuA04-2BdiHhtx-2BdwIa0W4iBH-2F4CI5qJZvawLNcl75cr9pA9-2BzhJhWgTlFjnaHYErO0T-2FkrRXxaXdizps-2B2qQRELiTbRQAUNVZZdMMTDmL36wXxBEf-2B-2BJqLcIlL2M65-2FcIWlbno5ZdjMnAum470ejd7b-2Bv0Tos3FOORknBDqy5FmQRBNPgyzwOqtn40OzoLijCkta25LHaC5oSXJdNtU25Bw-3D-3D
https://u16937744.ct.sendgrid.net/asm/?user_id=16937744&data=gLwHKp60qQrHBdKGE3g9MjCvafnTQ87umSCoYnluhFVBGRdkXDB8nA4d1lOhB5qOsdYmKEg6GcxqiNqc7eMg1i716h3rm_qQtTPnHuwris091ZiG39XaUmgKQ-paPWApJchqsjfJg49BBm3gC92ZPwmSROaiIjniRo7OA8F89ZuFsLvUo8roqgcH9ccPBD3ghgVXPf1n37gepaaep5bpN-qVAEbJTkcQFvuLQFnDh5rkoSmwgF9ci4mGyU0zJI_52OdkFXbVVRp7IQNrfcoKU6vS2OR4ukseTtwjA2XnwsD7C6j8te4-8Dt5hD2l8gtr9-o7jPXXEk-xvigF6RCc3cljM_jwAkcpnvwj4i89iVJt0bnKN7XTqkpYvy4GYMtZScnw5ZAxnoVE5BcyzsFcNobn3Tby7UFgVx6Ylh3dJX9gF_ochy0lIUjwNZ2jnyDgj72LOf-Nr6C_LEdsQYHqOPDN436Z3NZYQqBKZtUZLuU_vGKDFirN8Qy5J9vUvnZlFezJWPb8LBVhaPRCUwuEULgvfN-Ifzhy3w6EokeRBs_neVnHXB20tjNuBKJBq-1mPTHS4R3armLWfjNOiHf-umDGdSA39wUg-OZ_WZRBNPKIVlf-7LIq6SLX8TUyN4VZu0_QdkBACqvlnOhkIoULdJtb5CCLlSyXVNNZZ5a5qwU=

